
Environmental Protection Agency Meeting Notes 

Atrazine Registration Review 

EPA Office of Pesticide Programs and Syngenta Crop Protection, LLC. 

October 16, 2024 / 9:30am – 10:30am 

Hybrid Meeting: In-Person at EPA HQ and Via Microsoft Teams 

Meeting Summary 

Staff from EPA’s Office of Pesticide Programs (OPP) met with members of Syngenta Crop Protection, 
LLC. (Syngenta) to discuss aspects of the Agency’s utilization of the Watershed Regressions for 
Pesticides for Multiple Pesticides (WARP- MP) modeling, PATI model, and available water monitoring 
data to evaluate predicted atrazine concentrations. OPP and Syngenta also continued discussions 
regarding potential options and timing for re-purposing the Atrazine Ecological Exposure Monitoring 
Program (AEEMP).  

Meeting Participants 

EPA Office of Pesticide Programs 

Pesticide Re-evaluation Division (PRD) 

Anne Overstreet, Director 

Tim Kiely, Deputy Director 

Kelly Sherman, Branch Chief, Risk Management and Implementation Branch III (RMIB III) 

Jaclyn Pyne, Team Leader, RMIB III 

Alex Hazlehurst, Chemical Review Manager, RMIB III 

Environmental Fate and Effects Division (EFED) 

Jan Matuszko, Deputy Director 

Brian Anderson, Associate Director  

Dana Spatz, Branch Chief, Environmental Risk Branch III (ERB3) 

Jessica Joyce, ERB3 

Sarah Hafner, ERB3 

Michael Lowit, ERB3 

Kayla Coldsnow, ERB3 

Cameron Rekully, ERB3 

Biological and Economic Analysis Division (BEAD) 

Derek Berwald, Economic Analysis Branch (EAB) 

Kelly Tindall, Biological Analysis Branch (BAB) 



John Orlowski, BAB 

Syngenta Crop Protection. LLC.   

John Abbott, NA Head Regulatory & Stewardship 

Mark White, Sr. Stewardship & Regulatory Portfolio Manager 

Richard Brain, Environmental Toxicologist 


